CoC Monthly Meeting Minutes

Multi-Purpose Room

Greenville Housing Authority

1103 Broad Street, Greenville, NC  

September 9, 2015
Present
Bob Williams, Community Crossroads
Tommy Cloyd, Disability Advocates

Darone Dancy, NC Works
James Rhodes, Pitt County Planning
Deloris Farmer, Pitt County Planning

Tonette Latham, Community Crossroads
Tujuanda Sanders, Greenville Housing Authority

Greg Gauss
Gloria Leak, Vocational Rehabilitation
Samantha Johnson, Vocational Rehabilitation
Linda Mandell, SOAR
Catonnia Pitt, Center for Family Violence

Debra Edwards, Community Crossroads

Sharon Alexander, Pitt County DSS.

Daphne Drew; Trillium Health Resources

Tracy Kennedy, REAL Crisis

Lynne James, United Way

Liz Makley, Family Endeavors

Debbie S. Woodson, Churches Outreach Network
The meeting was brought to order by Bob Williams.  Agenda items were presented as follows:

Minutes

Motion was made by James Rhodes to accept the August minutes as presented.  Motion was seconded by Deloris Farmer.  With no objections the minutes were passed. 

NC Balance of State update 

Lynne James sat in on the conference call rather than Bob due to a scheduling conflict.  The following highlights were reported by Bob:

In regard to the CoC Grant Competition, the Steering Committee voted to use project applications to score on the 2 population types we do not put on the APR.  It was noted that information on chronic homelessness is not on the APR.  The APR now has to be sent to the BOS to be reviewed before it can be submitted to HUD.

The Regional Committee Spotlighted Mark Recko from Beaufort Regional Committee discussed how public housing authorities can set preferences for people who are homeless.  Beaufort set a preference for families who are homeless – 5 for the year, no more than 1 per month.  This is interesting because the limit serves both homeless families and respects the time on the waiting list.  At the meeting in Raleigh, Beaufort had expressed an interest in consolidating with the Pitt.  This would be a good prospect because it seems they are doing some good things.  Bob noted that it would be a good idea to contact them to see if they are still interested.

Nothing concrete to report on the ESG. Contact has been made and the word is “soon” but there is no definite time frame being given.  Lynne reported that she was reminded of the Intent to Apply form on the website and they encourage each Regional Committee to be sure they know who is intending to apply so they can plan accordingly.  We cannot just assume that it will be the same parties that have applied in the past.  It was noted that the turnaround time will likely be short so all interested parties need to commit very soon to avoid a last minute scramble.

Bob reminded the group that the surveys previously discussed need to be turned in as soon as possible so that Lynne can compile the information into one and submit it on behalf of Committee by end of the month.
Coordinated Assessment update
It was reported that Lynne has been working diligently to put everything together. There is an awareness that mistakes will be made. Other Committees are having the same experience.  It is felt that BOS is very understanding that this process is having to be re-invented and tweaked along the way.  They just need to be kept informed so that changes can be reviewed and approved by them. .   

Lynne presented handouts for review.  Tracy Kennedy from Real Crisis was introduced and recognized for the guidance she has given on the logistics of the process.  Lynne encouraged those who have had the training to share their feedback to be reported to BOS.  They are interested in knowing what is and is not working so they can make modifications if they are felt to be needed. Her email is ljames@uwpcnc.org.  She recapped what has taken place thus far.  September is a soft launch.  Report is due to BOS by October 15th.  Tracy Kennedy talked about some of the issues Real Crisis faces with conflict resolution and tracking at this time as it relates to housing referrals.  After a brief discussion, it was agreed that the most important thing is to find a way to communicate as effectively as possible to avoid misunderstandings and make sure resources are most efficiently utilized and statistics can be accurately kept. It is realized that at some point this information may be used to assess how well we are doing as a Committee with the available resources.

The question was asked as to what is necessary to enter the shelter.  The answer was: a valid picture identification, proof of homelessness - eviction notice, statement that the person is homeless (can be written by a service worker or another individual).  They can have a service animal but not an emotional support animal.

Housing updates:  
Trillium – Daphne Drew reported no vacant slots – has assumed over 100 PSH cases from Port
Tujuanda Sanders – some openings - CoC grant program #329 -4088
Tonette Latham – No openings at either program
Rapid Rehousing – Still doing intakes.  Working off of supplemental funds.  May be out of money by end of November.  Even if ESG monies are approved, may be the beginning of next year before it is available 

Liz Makley – Family Endeavors there is assistance available for veterans - No bad conduct or dishonorable discharge  Covers 15 counties #910-459-4320

6.  SOAR update:  
Linda Mandell reported August was very slow.  1 case closed 

Announcements

Shelter Capacity – formerly averaged 63-64 in old building.  Now averaging over 70 - up as high as 87.  Very seldom are there empty beds

Refurbished old building upstairs.  7 apartments completely re-done- 4 rented. Will start to take applications once everything is completed.   Others should be ready soon.  Building will become a Resource Center.  Rebuilding Together has already rented space.  A contract is pending with Literacy Advocates.  An ECU professor has also requested space.

Meeting to be help October 23, 2015 

Lynne reported that the Strive Gala is September 17

Greg Gauss announced his availability for employment

Lobster Fair is October 10, 2015 at Saint Timothy’s Church on Firetower Rd.

Pitt County Stand Down to Support Veterans will be held October 23, 2015 9-1 at the Eppes Center – Darone Dancy 355-9067 Ext 211

United Way Fall Festival – October 24, 2015

Next Meeting – October 14, 2015 at 9:00 am at the Multi-Purpose Room, Greenville Housing Authority.

